
I am writing to urge you to drop this bill.  We do not have an outbreak of measles in any schools 

in OR.  The entire basis of this bill is false, and is waisting taxpayer money, and all of your 

time.  We have high vaccine rates in OR, well above herd immunity levels.  Do not fix what isn't 

broken.  Do not punish healthy children by holding their education hostage.  This is a egregious 

overstep of power, and a blatant misuse of the "emergency" status for a bill.  No one is dying of 

measles.  There are a small handful of cases, no different from the average throughout the last 

couple of decades.  Medical decisions must remain in the hands of individuals, not the State. 

 

End this non-sense now. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jean R. DeFauw, Mother, Business Owner, Teacher 

Southern OR 

 

 

 
 


